July 10, 2015

Dear Shelter Rock Builders,

I wanted to take the time to thank you for the opportunity of owing property 1132 DeKalb Ave Brooklyn, NY 11221in Bushwick, Brooklyn.

I must be honest and share with you that without this opportunity there would have been no way I could continue to live in my neighborhood of Bushwick. Although I was born in the Lower East Side in 1977, I have been a resident of Bushwick since 1978 and it is the only place I consider my home. Now I actually have a place that I can call mine in my home.

Once again, there are no words that my 80 year old dad or I have to express our gratitude. Although it has been 2 weeks already, I am still in a state of shock.

I will particularly like to thank Ms. Roya Amirian and Mr. Ben Shavolian for being supportive throughout the whole process from the house to the mortgage until the present. I sincerely thank you!

It is truly is a dream come true. May God bless you as you continue your work to families in Bushwick and in all the neighborhoods you service.

Dreams really do come true, with God's grace.

Eternally grateful,

Jessica Espinoza